Minutes of the Franklin County Humane Society Board
September 22, 2016
Board Members present:  Sam Marcus, Ray Smith, Laura Morrison, Becky Wells, Leslie Driskell, Fred Deaton, Jaime Rice, John Hibbard
Board Members absent:  Pat Seybold, Rodney Williams, vacant
Officers present: Cheryl Broyles, Becky Wells
Staff present:  Nancy Benton, Jean Unglaub, Kerry Lowary
Committee Chairs present:  

Guests:  Nancy Wilson, Kathy Wilson, Bill Klier
President's Report (Sam Marcus):

· A motion to approve August meeting minutes was made by Ray Smith, seconded by Leslie Driskell and approved unanimously.
· Flipcause website integration – Flipcause helps nonprofits grow their impact with a full suite of on-demand fundraising tools.  All tools would seamlessly integrate into our existing website and be managed from the cloud, saving valuable time and money on web development and maintenance.  The site allows for secure online donating, ticket sales to fundraising events, crowdfunding, etc.  If we were to join, the fee would be $90/month.  A motion to start a 30 day free trial was made by John Hibbard, seconded by Ray Smith and approved unanimously.  
Shelter Managers report (Nancy Benton):

· ASM report attached as part of record.  
· The food storage building shelving is installed and project is complete.

· The Policies/Procedures for the Rescue Waggin’ transitional grant is complete.  Grant expenses are being tracked in ASM.  Two transports to destination shelters were done in September (16 dogs total).  Volunteers drove to Portsmouth Ohio then dogs continued on to shelters in New Jersey.  The next transport to Buffalo NY is scheduled for October 11.  Because volunteers are driving the shelter van to do transports, Nancy will ensure drivers are covered through our auto insurance policy.  
· Part time cat kennel attendant position open.  Ad will run through Sunday.  Position is 2-3 days per week.

· Mark Pardi, City Animal Control Officer, has been out for 6 weeks with a back injury and will not be returning for several weeks.  Having no city ACO has greatly impacted the number of animals the shelter has received.  The City is currently seeking a temporary replacement.
· Estimates quoted for shelter surveillance systems ran $3,000-$4,000.  Nancy will contact Liberty Telephone and Security for a quote.
Volunteer Coordinator report (Jean Unglaub):

· Report attached as part of record.
Treasurer’s Report (Cheryl Broyles):

· A motion to approve July’s Treasurer’s report as corrected was made by Ray Smith, seconded by Becky Wells, approved unanimously.
· A motion to approve August’s Treasurer’s report as corrected was made by Ray Smith, seconded by John Hibbard, approved unanimously.
Committee Reports 
· City (Vacant) – No update from the City on the status of filling this position.
· County (Pat Seybold):
· Fundraising (Sam Marcus):
· Josephine Sculpture Park Fall Arts Festival September 11 raised $1,398.  Thank you to Melanie VanHouten (Artistic Director) for allowing us to participate.  Huge thank you to Sharon Parrish and Teresa Bennett for making the bowls and pendants and to Christy Burton and Gena Stokely for their assistance.
· Pampered Chef runs through Sept. 26 with 20% of sales going to FCHS.
· Pours for Paws and “Pup Crawl” Monday, October 10.  Wine tasting at Capital Cellars with guest pourers Karen and Russ Hatter from 5-7 PM.  Food and drink specials at Bourbon on Main, 6 PM-close with dogs welcome on the deck.  
· National Feral Cat Day(s) – October 14-15 at New Leash on Life
· Jaime Rice presented budget and revenue projections for proposed 2017 trail run/walk.  A motion to approve listing this event with the Frankfort Runners Series and the event itself contingent on sponsorship revenue of $3,000 met by February 15, 2017 made by Ray Smith, seconded by Leslie Driskell, approved unanimously.   
· Buffalo Trace Distillery is accepting applications from non-profits to win one of 200 bottles of rare Limited Edition O.F.C. whiskeys from 1980, 1982 and 1983.  These typically raise upwards of $10,000.  Sam will be submitting an application for FCHS and awards will be announced November 1.  An event will be planned around the auction of this bottle should we win one.  Further information is available at ofcvintages.com.
· Dog portables (Christy Burton):
· Cat portables (Jill Williams):
· Sunday, August 28, Petco Frankfort – Angie Fischer and Jill Williams with help from Jean Unglaub, Wendy Anderson and Kayla Coubert – 5 kittens adopted
· Sunday, September 18, Petco Frankfort, Angie Fischer and Stephanie Durr – no adoptions
· Scheduled:  Saturday, September 24 at Fit 4 Life from 10-1, Jill Williams and volunteers; Saturday, October 8 at Petco Frankfort from 11-3, Rebecca Hanchett and volunteers.
· TNR (Gae Broadwater):   

· Detailed report attached as part of record.  
· Membership (Betsy Kennedy): 
· 472 members
· New Shelter (Sam Marcus)

· No word back from the city or county regarding new shelter funding request letters.  Should we get on either’s agenda for future meetings, the Board should attend to make our case for funding the new shelter.
· Kerry Lowary gave an update on the responses received for the new shelter design RFP.  Proposals are due October 14 and she estimates we will have 5 proposals.
· Rescues (Jeanine Sloan):   

· See ASM report.  

· Thrift Store (Pat Seybold)

· Old Business
· John Hibbard will contact Jerry Pile of JP and Associates to discuss staff interpersonal communications training.
· New Business
Adjourn 7:00 PM
